
 

TOWN OF LOXAHATCHEE GROVES 

155 F Road Loxahatchee Groves, FL 33470 

 
AGENDA MEMO 

 

TO: Town Council 

FROM: Richard Gallant, Public Works Director 

VIA: Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager 

DATE: August 6, 2024 

SUBJECT: Letter to Florida Power and Light 
  

Background:  

 

The Public Works Department is seeking approval for the submission of a formal letter to Florida 

Power and Light (FPL) to address and repair the damaged culverts and junction boxes resulting from their 

recent underground lateral project. 

The damage to these essential infrastructure components poses significant safety concerns e.g., 

potential flooding, and pedestrian safety hazards. 

Attached to this memo is a draft letter addressed to FPL, outlining the details of the damage along 

with the affected locations. 

I kindly request your approval to proceed with sending this letter to FPL. By doing so, we 

demonstrate our commitment to ensuring the integrity of our town's infrastructure and 

safeguarding the interests of our residents. 

 

 

Recommendations: Move that Town Council approve the Mayor to sign the attached letter to 

send to Florida Power and Light. 

 


